



206, 5102 - 50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3S8

Phone: (867) 669-3390

Fax: (867) 669-3395

Tawanis Testart
Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
Box 938, 2nd Floor – 5102 - 50th Avenue
Yellowknife, NT, X1A 2N7

November 28th, 2008

Dear Ms. Testart:

## Re: TALTSON EXPANSION PROJECT - Developer's Assessment Report Submission Update

The Project design and refinement process occurring in response to the environmental assessment process as outlined in our November 4<sup>th</sup>, 2008, letter to Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB) is nearing completion, as is the Developer's Assessment Report (DAR). However, it is necessary to adjust the submission date for the DAR to ensure that a comprehensive and cohesive document is provided.

The Dezé Energy Corporation now anticipates submitting the DAR to the MVEIRB in mid January, 2009.

Sincerely,

Dan Grabke

Managing Director,

Dezé Energy Corporation

hand-delivered

RECEIVED

2:13pm P

NOV 2 8 2008

MACKENZIE VALLEY
ENVIR DEMONSTRATION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE